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Planning Department, 
South Dublin County Council,  
County Hall, 
Tallaght, 
Dublin 24.  
 

4th November 2019 

Our Ref: MDR1223 
File Ref: MDR1223Lt0007 

Re: Notification of application to the EPA for a Waste Licence  

Dear Sir/Madam, 

South Dublin County Council intends to apply to the Environmental Protection Agency for a Waste Licence 
for a soil recovery facility on the grounds of Grange Castle Golf Club, New Nangor Road, Clondalkin, Dublin 
22, D22 WY66 (National Grid Reference, E304670 N229871). 

During October 2007 and May 2009 an estimated 325,000 tonnes of construction waste was imported to 
sections of the golf club from various sources to provide a mounding around the perimeter of the course 
and between fairways.  The purpose of this application is to regularise the site as a soil recovery facility in 
accordance with the Waste Management Act, 1996 (as amended).  The proposal is for the material to 
remain in situ, with no construction works required and there is no proposed removal of the imported 
materials from the site.  There is no proposed movement of the materials onsite in any way and no further 
importation of material to the site will take place. 

The sole class of activity, as per the Fourth Schedules the Waste Management Act 1996, as amended, is 
Class R5 - recycling/reclamation of other inorganic materials, which includes soil cleaning resulting in 
recovery of the soil and recycling of inorganic construction materials.  

An environmental impact assessment report will be submitted to the Agency with the waste licence 
application.  A copy of the application for a waste licence, the environmental impact assessment report, 
and such further information relating to the application as may be furnished to the Agency in the course 
of the Agency’s consideration will, as soon as is practicable after receipt by the Agency, be available for 
inspection or purchase at the headquarters of the Agency.  

Yours sincerely,   

 
Paul Chadwick 
For and on behalf of RPS  
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